The past year in Transition Chesterfield 2013-2014 

At our AGM 2013 we reviewed our achievements and agreed that it was time to take a fresh look at what we were doing.

On 12th July we held a special meeting with an outside facilitator Transition Chesterfield at the Crossroads to help us determine the best way forward.

We looked at possible actions, strategies, and group development and grouped the ideas into different time frames, ones for immediate action, ones for medium term consideration and long term aspirations.

New projects 

We held our first Repair Café in October as part of the Chatsworth Road Festival. We found that we knew lots of people who could mend things and we invited people to bring their broken items. Mending things not only makes people very happy, it also teaches skills and reduces waste. 

In November we co-hosted a Derbyshire-wide Transition Café in Belper, bringing together people from across the county and further afield to share their successes, challenges, ideas and questions. We also took part in a second Derbyshire wide Transition café in May as part of the Warm, Wet and Windy event at Cromford.

In March we found a simple way to promote Meat Free Mondays, by having different people post their non-meat recipes on our Transition Chesterfield Facebook page every week.

In April we held a Public Meeting about Renewable Energy, where Paul Rea from energy4all talked about the plans for a local energy cooperative.   

In May we attended the launch of the Derbyshire Climate Change Charter, beginning a consultation process on the county council’s plans for both mitigation and adaptation. 

Group Development

Meetings: During the year attendance declined at our regular open core group meetings. although people still flocked to join in when there was something practical to be done. So we decided as an experiment to stop holding the business meetings unless we had something in particular to discuss.  

Drama Group:Transition Chesterfield is invited to have a stall at lots of community events. It was suggested that we could try having a different sort of presence and promote ideas more creatively by using drama. This idea was brought to life when we made contact with Nick Nuttgens from Sheffield who has all the skills we need to help us. So far a small steering group has met and we have booked a venue for a weekend workshop.

Publicity Group: We are aware that there are still lots of people who might be interested in our initiatives if they were made aware. We needed to refresh our publicity and communications.  A brilliant group of volunteers have come forward to rebuild our website, redesign our newsletter and refresh our facebook page.

Derbyshire Times Award: In April we received the Community Group of the Year Award. 

Skill share workshops

Over the years we have held all sorts of workshops to pass on skills and share knowledge. They have played a major part in bringing new people into Transition but in the past year they have dwindled.  Now our volunteer co-ordinator is going to be pro-active in reviving these workshops.

Business as usual

In a year of change some of our regular events and projects have continued and grown. 

Abundance: we were really fortunate in finding two wonderful people to coordinate the picking and distribution of apples as well as lots of tree owners and pickers. This year we also produced an apple recipe booklet.
Green Drinks continued to meet on the first Wednesday of every month, sometimes hosting a swap shop of produce or other stuff. 

Rag Rugging also happened during the winter months at Loundsley Green Community Centre. 

Pedestrian Audit. We continued to work in partnership with Chesterfield Borough Council, Derbyshire County Council, Walking for Health and the Ramblers to improve walking routes in our town.

Potato Day did not fail to amaze us all over again. This was held as usual on the last Saturday in January in the town centre with a further sale in February at Loundsley Green. Many seed potatoes were sold and our funds were renewed for another year. 

Over the Horizon

Some of the ideas mooted at the Crossroads meeting have been on the back burner until the time was right.

Carbon Conversations, a programme of six sessions, to give people the information and support they need to reduce their carbon footprints, will start in Chesterfield in September.

The Master Gardiner Scheme, designed to help people develop their ability to grow food, will go ahead initially as part of the skill share programme.

A Big Thank You

I have deliberately not named all the volunteers who have contributed in so many different ways. Partly I am not confident that I have everyone’s names and partly I wanted to keep this report to a modest two sides. 

All our activities rely on people giving their time, energy and skills, whether it is sewing aprons, taking minutes, weighing onions or redesigning the website.  You are amazing and know who you are!

If you want to know more about any of these activities, you can find details on the website www.transitionchesterfield.org  or our facebook page or talk to one of the core group. 

Stephanie Futcher June 2014 

